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We are delivering a series of projects at Crown Street Public School to improve the facilities 
for students and staff, including upgrading the boys’ and girls’ toilets, resurfacing asphalt 
areas and replacing the soft fall in the playground. 

Bathroom upgrade 

During the 2024 Spring School Holidays, the school received a significant upgrade to the 
boys’ and girls’ toilets. This included installing new tiles on the walls and floor, new windows, 
new toilets and partitions, and painting the ceiling.  

This upgrade was finished in time for students to enjoy in Term 4 2024 and received a lot of 
positive feedback from the school community. 

External ground works 

As part of the works being undertaken, all asphalt areas on the school site that are accessible 
to students and staff are being resurfaced.  

Planning to resurface the site is progressing as we consider the heritage features while 
maximising connectivity and accessibility across the school.  

The archaeological team have now completed their investigations and will be preparing their 
report in the coming weeks. This report will be reviewed by the heritage team and used to 
assist in developing the scope of works for the resurfacing of the asphalt areas. This scope 
will then proceed through the approvals process to ensure we comply with the heritage 
requirements for the site. 

Planning to replace the soft fall areas of the playground has progressed and we expect to 
start these works in Term 1.  

More information   

We are committed to respecting the history of this special site and appreciate your patience 
and understanding as we consult with the relevant advisory groups. 

We will keep the community updated and provide more information as it becomes available. 

If you have any questions about this project, please contact the NSW Department of 
Education during business hours on the details below.   
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